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Post-Abortion Counseling Welcomed at Oct. 23 Mental Health Conference

by Rosemary Benefield 

There was truly a “meeting of the minds” at the annual Mental Health Association Conference of about 500 attendees on Oct. 23, at the Town and Country Convention Center.  

My husband, Jim Benefield MFT and I arrived at the Convention Center excited about having an exhibit with the heading of Women’s Resource Network, displaying the headlines of Choice, Options, Hope & Healing.  The information on the table included  brochures with pro-life pregnancy counseling centers, fetal development, Women’s Resource Guide,  post-abortion effects, and Rachel’s Hope post abortion healing. Along with our excitement, we had some concerns about receiving negative input from mental health professionals.  To our surprise and delight, we received mostly positive, affirming input.

Some of the participants were happy about seeing the Women’s Resource Guide on the table, because they already have this guide at their offices and find it very helpful.

A number of people said they were really glad to see us there.  One Ob-Gyn doctor, who is the head of his department said that he “is in favor of every woman’s  ‘right to choose’ but that I’m glad to see that you are not just leaving them in their misery with their choice but that you are available to bring healing to the women who made that choice.”  
Another was a counselor at Point. Loma Nazarene University who did post-abortion research in her thesis and is interested in having a speaker at her college. 

Many brochures were picked up.  We were surprised at the interest shown in a flyer on “Rachel’s Hope Post Abortion Healing Workshop for Men” to be given Nov. 10, 01.  Several therapists stated  that this has not been previously addressed, and how they have seen in their practice that abortion has effected men’s past and present relationships.  A few women picked up the flyer  “The psychological effects of abortion on women” and left quickly.  A few others, after looking at the area of the table with post-abortion effects and healing, quicky put down what they had picked up and left quickly
We attended one of the workshops “Understanding Postpartum Mood Disorders: Assessment & Treatment” where the presenter placed abortion under “prior reproductive traumas” as a risk for postpartum distress.  In an answer to the question “Would abortion and miscarriage cause a kind of postpartum distress reaction?”, the second presenter answered affirmatively.

It is amazing to us that many members of the Mental Health Association are acknowledging  that abortion has a detrimental effect on women and men, yet, the American Psychiatric Association discredits any negative psychological aftermath from abortion.  The APA removed abortion as a “psychosocial stressor” is the latest Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM- IV).

Despite that deletion, could it be that mental health workers are opening up their perspective on the aftermath of abortion?  It sure felt that way at this conference.

